                                  VILLAGE Of AURORA
              COMMUNITY PRESERVATION PANEL

                      MINUTES OF WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3, 2011
CALL TO ORDER: Ayers called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
PRESENT: Ayers, MacCormick, Morehouse, Crocker.
 ABSENT: Zwigard
ALSO PRESENT: Dee Nance, Deborah Brooks, Dave Brooks, Robin Driskel, Laura Holland, Laura McClusky, Mike Niman, Randy         .
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Approval of the minutes of the July 6, 2011 meeting was moved by Morehouse, seconded by Crocker, and carried as follows:
 Crocker –Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Ayers-Aye, MacCormick- Abstain (absent).
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Ayers mentioned that he had been asked by several villagers about the two signs announcing arrival into the Village of Aurora that had recently appeared at the outskirts of the Village on Sherwood Road and Poplar Ridge Road. The clerk informed the Panel that they had been restored and placed by the Village Board (having been previously installed and vandalized and subsequently removed years ago).

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA: Ayers announced that the Code Official had added application 11-11 for a fence at 323 Main St. for consideration at the regular meeting.

APPLICATIONS for CERTIFICATE of APPROPRIATENESS:
#11-08 – By Robin Driskel for garage repair at 6 Dublin Hill Rd. Ms. Driskel explained the project and showed the Panel pictures & drawings of the proposed work, and motion to approve the application was made by MacCormick, seconded by Morehouse. The motion carried as follows: Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Crocker-Aye, Morehouse-Aye.
#11-10 – By David Brooks for a French drain and parking area at 54 Cherry Ave. Mr. & Ms. Brooks explained the project to the Panel, and showed drawings of the proposed work. Motion to approve the application was made by Crocker, seconded by MacCormick, and passed as follows: Ayers-Aye, Crocker-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye.
#11-11 – For Suzanne Holland to build a fence at 323 Main St.. Ayers had intended to read several letters sent to him by various Village residents concerning the proposed fence, but when asked, the authors stated that they did not need them read , as they were somewhat lengthy and detailed, and copies of the letters are contained in the file. Ms. Holland explained the application and the Holland’s desire to erect a fence between their property bordering the lake and the Wells College rental property at 311 Main St. (Morgan House) to the South. After lengthy discussion concerning the ownership of the property and several of the dimensions written on the map included with the application, MacCormick moved to table the application in order to allow the proper figures to be ascertained. Seconded by Morehouse, the motion carried as follows: Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Crocker-Aye, Morehouse-Aye.
ADJOURNMENT: was moved by Crocker, and seconded by Morehouse, and carried as follows: Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Crocker-Aye, Morehouse-Aye.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm   
                                                                                   Avery T. Ayers
